STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 20 MARCH 2017
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton, Janice Dyer, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft, Kate Carter-Windle
County Cllr Hudspeth


	Public:
	2

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Roger Tyers, the land agent for the proposed housing development at the top of Worton Road attended the meeting to provide an update of progress. 

Following the pre-application, the comment from West Oxfordshire District Council (WODC) had been quite positive, however, the comments from Oxfordshire County Council had not been so positive.  They believed that a village without an hourly bus service was not sustainable.  Mr Tyers needed to prove that the village is sustainable and has requested a meeting with WODC to discuss the application further.  Mr Tyers believed that a letter from the Parish Council supporting the development would be beneficial and requested it in time for the meeting with WODC.  The Parish Council sees the need for development of affordable housing and starter homes in the village and so agreed to write a letter.  Mr Tyers thought it would be good to build up a portfolio of people that may be interested in the houses.  It was agreed that Cllr Hinton would put a note in the bulletin about the development and ask for anyone in the village that might be interested.  10 houses would be for private sale and 10 would be affordable of which would include 4 shared ownership, 3 rent and 3 starter homes.
1197
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Giles.
1198
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received.
1199
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 20 February 2017 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Hinton.

Matters arising

None.
1200
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

In addition to his report, County Cllr Hudspeth informed the meeting OCC’s single unitary proposal ‘One Oxfordshire’ was to be submitted to the Secretary of State later on in the week.  OCC are encouraging those District Councils (WODC being one) not signing up to the proposal to come forward and outline their problems/reservations about the proposal.   

Cllr Dyer raised a question about whether the workers repairing the potholes in the roads were contractors.  Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that they were and also stated that if any pothole repair comes out within two years of it being filled, they are obliged to repair the hole without charge.    
1201
Village Grass Cutting Tender

One tender had been received from M and D Gardening Services.  The other contractor who 
was going to tender decided last minute not to.


M and D Gardening Services provided a price of £340 per cut, £1700 per year based on 5 
cuts.  Weed control spraying price was also included, at £175 per treatment.


RESOLVED

THAT, M and D Gardening Services would be given the contract.  This was proposed by Cllr 
Henderson and seconded by Cllr Dyer.
1202
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda


- Oxfordshire Good Neighbour Scheme

  
Given Reverend Athur’s work with local charities, it was agreed to forward the detail to 
him 
to see if the idea would be of interest/something to pursue.


- Community First Oxfordshire Membership Renewal



Cost of membership £70 for the year.


RESOLVED

THAT, membership would be renewed.  This was proposed by Cllr Dyer and seconded by 
Cllr Carter-Windle.   

1203
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


- PC Website


The Clerk had looked at several suppliers and average costs for a new website were 
£500. 

RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would look at website designs from two different suppliers.  The designs 
would then be shared with the councillors and feedback obtained as to the favourite 
choice.
1204 
Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?


Nothing arose. 
1205
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
A resources meeting had recently taken place during which it had been proposed that from Sept there would be 6 classes instead 5.  Also, the school were approaching OCC for the intake to be increased from 20 to 30 children.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





Proposed lay-by, Holliers Crescent 




No further updates.



Litter pick – the recent litter picking weekend was a success and lots of litter was 

collected.  Discussions were had about possibly increasing the frequency of the litter 

pick to 6-monthly.  The clerk was also asked to look into the cost of purchasing 6 

litter pickers.



Fix My Street App – discussions were had about the app where potholes and street 

problems can be reported to OCC.  The app allows you to see the live status of the 

problem.  Cllr Hinton to promote this app in the next edition of the bulletin and 


encourage residents to report problems via this format.


(c)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



 It was agreed at the recent finance meeting that a donation of £1500 would be 
given towards the maintenance of the toilets.  Following the news, Trevor Payne, 
Secretary of the Playing Field Committee had sent an e-mail thanking the Parish  
Council for their continued support.
1206
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


No applications had been received.
1207
Finances 


(a)
Report from Finance Sub Committee of its meeting 15 March 2017




£1500 contribution towards toilets at S&SC was agreed.  Agreed to renew annual 

OALC subscription of £278.81.  S278 application re. proposed lay-by in Holliers 


Crescent discussed, with the clerk asked to go back to the Road Agreement Team 

with the deeds. Internal and external audit discussed.  The 2016/17 budget tracker 

was reviewed.  Discussions were had about the PC investing in some speeding signs 

– the white on blue signs with ‘Police speed check area’.  The clerk to contact Paul  

Wilson at OCC to ask whether these signs could be displayed.


(b)
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



Mar 2017)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 20 Mar 2017 



2 x dog fouling bins, JRB Enterprise Ltd, £353.40




Annual subscription, OALC, £278.81




Annual membership, Community First Oxfordshire, £70




Toilet contribution, The Bartons Victory War Memorial Hall Fund, £1500






RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed
1208
To receive items for next agenda

Website

Speed signs

Proposed housing development Worton Road
1209
AOB

Issues with cars parking on/across pavements along North Street, between the junction of 
Fleming Drive and Washington Terrace.  Cllr Hinton to speak to PCSO Chris Jones about the 
problem. 
1210
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Tuesday 18 April 2017 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm. 
1



  Signed .............................................


